
MINUTES 
NEW DURHAM CONSERVATION COMMISSION 

27 October 2020 
 
Present: Commission members Ron Gehl (Chair), Curtis Richard (Vice Chair), Mark 
Sullivan, Heather Freeman, Victor Piekarski, William Malay (Alternate), and Robert 
Craycraft (Alternate).   

All Commission members certified that they were either at home or at their offices and 
alone. 

Mr. Gehl called the meeting to order at 7:01 PM and appointed Mr. Malay and Mr. 
Craycraft as a voting members. 

Scott Kinmond (Town Administrator) served as moderator on the Zoom meeting. 

Public Input 

None. 

Review of Wetland and Shoreland Applications 

Wetlands Permit Application by Notification – Smith, Map 111/Lot 008; 32 Elly 
Point Rd.  Application to place concrete over existing retaining wall and remove existing 
dock brackets.  Documents reviewed by members.  Motion for Chair to sign 
application and forward to DES was made by Mr. Sullivan, seconded by Mr. Malay.  
Unanimously approved by Mr. Gehl, Mr. Richard, Mr. Piekarski, Mr. Sullivan, Mr. 
Malay, Mr. Craycraft, and Ms. Freeman.  

Review of Minutes 

Review of August 25, 2020 minutes.  Motion to approve minutes made by Ms. 
Freeman, seconded by Mr. Piekarski.  Unanimously approved by Mr. Gehl, Mr. 
Richard, Mr. Piekarski, Mr. Sullivan, Mr. Malay, Mr. Craycraft, and Ms. Freeman. 

Review of September 29, 2020 minutes.  Motion to approve minutes made by Ms. 
Freeman, seconded by Mr. Craycraft.  Unanimously approved by Mr. Gehl, Mr. 
Richard, Mr. Piekarski, Mr. Sullivan, Mr. Malay, Mr. Craycraft, and Ms. Freeman. 

 

Review of Mail 

None. 

New Business 



None. 

Other / Old Business 

Mr. Gehl noted the easement monitoring walk date for Birch Ridge Community Forest is 
not yet scheduled. 

Mr. Malay noted an easement monitoring walk for the Holm property is anticipated in 
November. 

At 7:20 PM Mr. Sullivan made a motion to adjourn. Mr. Malay seconded the 
motion.  Unanimously approved by Mr. Gehl, Mr. Richard, Mr. Piekarski, Mr. 
Sullivan, Mr. Malay, Mr. Craycraft, and Ms. Freeman. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Heather Freeman. 

 


